CAP COMMUNICATOR

VOL. 2, NO. 9

AUCE NO.4



Newsstand Price 25¢

September 4, 1977

Tel.980-0511

Classified 980-3464

Cap College wage dispute settled at last

Agreement reached after mediator quits





NOTICE

A.U.C.E. LOCAL NO. 4 REGULAR GENERAL MEETING SEPT. 8/77 in ND101 at 12:15

AGENDA:

| 1. Approval of Agenda |
|-----------------------|
|-----------------------|

- 2. Approval of previous Regular General Meeting Minutes
- 3. Nominations for the position of Secretary
- 4. Nominations for the 1977/78 Committee members for the following Committees:
 - a) A.U.C.E. Provincial Reps (2) Alternate (1)b) College Council Reps (2) Grievance Committee (3) c) d) Health and Safety Committee (2) e) Physical Planning Committee (2) f) Principal's Advisory Committee (3) (1)Alternate Shop Stewards (?) g)

Women's Steering Committee

(2)

5. Reminder of September 12th Open Forum on Bill 82

h)

Minutes of the previous regular general meeting to be available for approval at the September 8th meeting.

NOTE FROM LYNNE K.

I'd really like to give a BIG THANK YOU to our Negotiating Team for doing a hellava job! These very few people put in an unbelievable amount of work and hours to give us the best package they could get. I think I speak for everybody in appreciation for the work that they did. THANK YOU!!

Another year, another contract.....

It's time to start preparing for the next contract negotiations so with that in mind please consider the following:

- 1) electing an individual(s) soon who would begin accumulating material for the next time. This person(s) wouldn't necessarily have to be on the bargaining team but they should be elected soon to take advantage of the present team's information, ideas, etc.
- 2) electing, and then paying, an individual to do the bulk of the research and leg work for next negotiations. This person should begin a couple of months before the start of negotiations and then should stay on as a member of the full bargaining team. This person would need a leave of absence with the Union picking-up the salary.
- 3) paying the other members of the bargaining team for the hours spent bargaining that are not paid for by the College.

Bargaining is a job; it demands a lot of time and energy. This Union has the resources to pay for a full-time individual to do most of the prepatory work before and during negotiations. Its a small price to pay considering the quality of the product.

As far as the just completed negotiations are concerned, I would like to thank all of you for the support you've given us over the last 15 months.

Fred

EDITOR'S NOTE:

We have two articles in this issue, which I'm super pleased about. I'd really like more of a contribution from YOU out there - COMMUNICATE! That means articles in each months edition are needed to make this a real interesting newsletter to read. We all have something to say.

FROM BILL L .:

"I recommend that all members start saving 10% of their monthly wages as their personal strike fund for 78."

FITNESS CENTRE NEWS:

Neil Chester, Athletic Director, has finally got a full time Lab Supervisor (faculty position) - his name is Joe Iacobellis (pronounced Eakobellis). Some of Joe's background follows:-

- he has a Masters degree in Exercise Physiology at U.B.C.
- he taught part time for 3 years at Vancouver Community College in the Physical Education Program.
- he coached the Volleyball Team at V.C.C. which won the Championship the 3 years that he coached.
- he is an excellent athlete, and also plays soccer.
- he will be coaching our soccer team in the Fall and our volleyball team in the Spring.
- he is available at the Fitness Centre for counselling on your fitness and test-ing.

With both Neil and Joe working with our college teams and at the Fitness Centre, I believe our athletics and fitness programs will expand greatly. It's certainly needed.

Information about our Fitness Centre:

- it is now open and staffed Monday to Friday 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
- anyone may drop in for counselling and testing.
- if you would like a <u>total</u> testing evaluation done on yourself (fitness evaluation), arrange for an appointment it takes about one hour (there is also a nominal charge for this).
- a drop-in fitness session (with an instructor leading the group) will be held every noon hour from 12:15 to 12:45 and everybody is welcome (and in fact, encouraged to attend) women, men, staff, faculty, students & administrators starting September 6th.
- included as facilities in the Fitness Centre are: lockers, change rooms, and an exercise gym.
- also behind the Centre is an excellent jogging track.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

CAROL TUDAN, Public Relations Assistant, will be leaving us soon. Her husband has been transferred to Seattle where their new home will be. Carol has been with the

College since 1973 and has served as A.U.C.E. Representative on College Council for a couple of years. We will miss you Carol - good luck for the future!

Beaver Foods opened the North Campus Cafeteria September 6th - their hours are:

Monday through Thursday 8:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.

Friday 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

The North Campus Cafeteria menu includes a hot meal. The South Campus Cafeteria hours are:

Monday through Friday 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

The Capilano Review has a reputation across the country as one of Canada's finest and most alive literary and visual art publications ("a real tiger of a mag" <u>Books In Canada</u> called it recently). The Capilano Review is edited by students and faculty in the Humanities Division, and is supported by the Canada Council, the B.C. Cultural Fund, The Leon and Thea Koerner Foundation, Capilano College, and the Capilano College Student Association.

The current issue is #10 featuring Jim Bizzocchi's "Angel" on the cover. Copies cost \$3.00 each in the Bookstore, or the Capilano Review Office in Humanities. Better still, buy a subscription either for yourself or as a gift. The Review certainly needs your support. Subscriptions are \$5.00 per year (two issues) or \$10.00 for two years (four issues). "Angel" posters are available at \$2.50 each; send your cheque to Bill Schermbrucker or Eilleen Steele in Humanities.

Barry Williamson - Biology

This August I took what became an unforgetable tour of Europe along with my wife. After a long flight, train ride and ferry cruise, we arrived in Ostende with much excitement and anticipation. Our guide on this nightmare greeted us with the words "I didn't want this tour but I'm stuck with you and it's going to be one hell of a trip!" She and the bus driver continued on to make our first trip to Europe a memorable event. We were driven from country to country often with 6 to 8 hours between relief stops. All guided tours in cities consisted of driving us to the center, dropping us off and returning in an hour for us. She announced that the Vatican was closed and we wouldn't be going there. It was of course open. The bus broke down near the Austrian border and we spent most of one night under the trees by the roadside. Because we missed the ferry from E. Germany to Denmark, we ended up driving until 5:00 a.m. to reach our destination. She tripped one old lady and crippled her for the remainder of the trip. She charged \$18.00 for Acanal tour of Amsterdam which actually cost only \$2.00. Needless to say we really hit a lemon! Beware when booking a tour, the life you save may be your own. There were dozens more incidents which we encountered, too numerous to mention here. I shall always remember my first trip to Europe.

TO ALL PEOPLE BORN IN SEPTEMBER:

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!